
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 12, 2013
East Lake Community Library (ELCL)

The minutes of board meetings are the official record of board meeting proceedings including the adoption of proposed policies, formal board actions and resolutions. Board meeting minutes are available after approval at the following meeting. 

Board Members Present: Dick Dilbert, Terry Haas, Roger Johnson, Rob Moore, Ron Schultz, and Jackie Waldfogel. Guests: Holly Bird PHCSA, Marcus Harrison, PHCSA Board. Board Members Absent: Andrea Panarelli, John Sykes

Meeting Called to Order: Ron Schultz, Chairman. 6:37 p.m. 

Minutes: The February 2013  minutes were presented. Rob Moore moved to accept the minutes as revised and Roger Johnson seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Warrants: Roger Johnson presented the report. It was noted the payroll section did not look correct. It appears one payroll is missing from the month. Mr. Johnson was going to look into when the payment dates fell in order to determine accuracy. 
Mr. Johnson then questioned expenses for stickers, travel, name tags, coffee and lawn care. Since Patricia Perez was absent from the meeting, those questions will be taken up with Ms. Perez at a later date.
Mr. Johnson noted the PHCSA warrants are in addition to our normal warrants. East Lake pays approximately $11,000 per year. It was noted that Mary Mason at PHCSA has a part time assistant. Currently East Lake is not paying for this assistant.
A motion to accept the warrants was made by Ron Schultz. Roger Johnson seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Director’s Report: The board reviewed the report as posted on the website. The board discussed several bullet points:
*The Clearwater Library has purchased a program to access the 100 most popular magazines to be accessed through their website. Clearwater and Largo have also purchased 3M audio and ebook resources, Roger Johnson requested East Lake Library include a link on it’s website to the Clearwater and Largo site, so our patrons may also have access to these resources.
* Collection HQ was purchased out of PPLC Reserve funds this year for Largo Library to try. If a majority of libraries want it next year, it could end up being an unfunded mandate for all libraries regardless of their desire to purchase or funding in their budget. A discussion was held on the pros and cons associated with such a system. Discussion was presented to ask for the ability to opt out of such a mandate. Mr. Schultz offered to speak to Ms. Perez about that possibility.

Financials:    
Preliminary 2013-2014 budget is due soon. 
Terry Haas is uncomfortable with the county’s accounting methods showing reserves as income. Mr. Haas made a motion: Do not include prior years funds as income. Mr. Moore seconded. The motion passed unanimously. Ron Schultz will attempt to address this with the county.
Mr. Haas stated the library will overspend (over true income) by about $31,000 and he anticipates the library will have about $28,000 in the bank at the end of the year.
Rob Moore moved to accept the financials report. Roger Johnson seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Friends Report:
Dick Dilbert reported the concert series has continued to be a big success, with the final concert of the season to occur next month. The Friends Antique Fair was also very successful, with the friends raising $820. They have several other plans in the works for fundraisers, including a murder mystery, travel, and Leroy Selmon Restaurant dining.
He also reported Mr. Schultz spoke to the friends about setting up a committee to work together towards addressing the possible new governing and funding of the East Lake Community Library.

Old Business: 
PPLC update from Roger Johnson : He reported no new points of interest. 
Budget: Mr. Schultz will request update from Ms. Perez
Magazines: Roger Johnson requested the library does not renew Value Line in June. Not enough people use it to justify the expense. He also requested we ask Palm Harbor Library what company they use for magazines, in case we may find some savings there.

New Business: 
Director Review Comments:
Ron Schultz requested help from the board to speak to Ms. Perez about Areas of Improvement from her last review. Jackie Waldfogel and Dick Dilbert volunteered to speak to Ms Perez about certain areas in the review. 

Closing Analysis: Ron Schultz highlighted items to be addressed next month.
*Payroll issues
*A need for more volunteers
*Deputy position
*Long Range Plan
*Director review comments


The next board meeting will be held on April 8th at 6:30 pm at the East lake Community Library. 
A motion to adjourn was made at 8:30 by Roger Johnson and seconded by Dick Dibert. The motion passed unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted by Jackie Waldfogel for Andrea Panarelli, Secretary









                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             














